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C o u n c i l  o f  t h e  D i s t r i c t  o f  C o l u m b i a  
C O U N C I L M E M B E R  B R I A N N E  K .  N A D E A U  
C h a i r p e r s o n ,  C O M M I T T E E  O N  P U B L I C  W O R K S  &  O P E R A T I O N S  
1 3 5 0  P e n n s y l v a n i a  A v e n u e ,  N . W . ,  W a s h i n g t o n ,  D . C .  2 0 0 0 4   

 
TO: Chairman Phil Mendelson 

FROM: Councilmember Brianne K. Nadeau  
RE: Request to Agendize Measures for the July 9, 2024 Legislative Meeting 
DATE: July 3, 2024 

  

 I request that the following measures be agendized for the July 9, 2024 Legislative 
Meeting.  

 
Emergency Contract Legislation at the request of the Mayor: 

• Multiyear Contract No. CW108413 with Acme Auto Leasing, LLC Emergency 

Declaration Resolution of 2024 
• Multiyear Contract No. CW108413 with Acme Auto Leasing, LLC Emergency 

Approval Resolution of 2024 
  

The following summary has been provided by the Executive: 

The DPW ACME Leasing contract serves as a critical procurement mechanism for the District, 
providing access to short-term vehicle rentals for agencies that lack capital replacement funds 
and have immediate operational needs. This contract ensures that DPW can support these 
agencies by quickly obtaining the necessary vehicles to fulfill their missions effectively and 
efficiently.   
 
Additionally, short-term leasing offers several key benefits for DPW- Flexibility: Agencies can 
quickly adapt to changing operational demands without long-term financial commitments, Cost-
Effectiveness: removing large upfront capital expenditures, allowing for better budget 
management and allocation of funds, and Scalability: The leasing model allows agencies to scale 
their vehicle fleet up or down based on immediate needs, ensuring optimal resource utilization. 
In summary, the ACME Leasing contract not only provides timely access to necessary vehicles 
but also enhances operational efficiency, financial management, and overall mission success for 
District agencies. 

 I understand that the measures have been filed by the Executive in the Secretary’s office, 
and drafts of the measures are attached.  

 
Confirmation Resolution: 
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• PR25-0696, the “Director of the Office of Veterans Affairs Charlette K. Woodard 

Confirmation Resolution of 2024”  

This resolution would confirm the Mayoral appointment of Charlette K. Woodard as Director of 
the Office of Veterans Affairs. The resolution was approved unanimously by the Committee on 
Public Works & Operations on June 28th and filed timely with the Office of the Secretary.  

Please contact Ariel Ardura, Committee Director, at aardura@dccouncil.gov if you have any 
questions.  

 
cc: Members, Council of the District of Columbia 

Office of the Secretary 
Office of the General Counsel 
Mayor’s Office of Policy and Legislative Affairs 

mailto:aardura@dccouncil.gov

